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The school board has also met with the building owner concerning the fact that the building cannot 
be leased if there are tenants present. A proposal has been made to the building owner that the 
leases be terminated with compensation being provided for this inconvenience. Those currently 
leasing space in the building would have to have moved by the end of December 2022. Once proof 
of the terminated leases is provided the renovations to accommodate the school can begin. 
 
The Council commended the work that has been put into finding an appropriate space for Laurentia 
Elementary School by the Material Resources and Transportation team, the principal, the school 
team, the Governing Board and the parents of the school community for expressing the need of the 
school for additional space. 
 
The Director of Material Resources and Transportation noted that work has begun with the 
professionals for the renovation plans so that permits can be obtained from the Ville de Saint-Jérôme. 
 
The Chairperson requested that the school community be advised of the timeline of the project. 
 

Lease Agreement 
 
Laurentia Elementary 
School 
 
CC-221004-


